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PALM-AIRE COMMUNITIES COUNCIL, INC. MEETING MINUTES
February 21, 2024
Palm Aire Country Club




Present were Officers and Representatives:

President:  Barbara Robinson, Clubside
Vice President: Susan Romine, Woodland Green
Treasurer: Mike Grubbs, Country Lakes
Secretary: Marguerite Puca, Club Villas II

          Representatives: 

Cathy Allen, Avista; Cathe Snyder, Gardens at Palm Aire; David Brand, Lakeside Woods; Lesa Hartigan, Links; Steve Digilio for Laurie Lawrence, Misty Oaks; Guelda Wooldridge, The Preserves

Guest: Luke Allen

Absent were:

Donna Hampton, Broadmoor Pines;Jean Pacholek, Eagle Creek Condos; Ray Toothaker, Eagle Creek Villas; Van Hayhow, Fairway Point; Frank Scianni, Fairway Six; Dan Reeves, Fox Point; Paul Staab, Golf Pointe; Greg Martzolf, Palm-Aire Country Club; Jon MacDonald, Pine Trace; Tom Schwartz, Rosewood at the Gardens; Julie Jacques, Timberlake Village; Maryann Mitchell, Woodlake Villas



The meeting was called to order at 3:30 by President Barbara Robinson. A quorum was established.



MINUTES


The minutes of the January 17, 2024 meeting had previously been emailed to all PACC directors. No changes were suggested. Motion to approve the minutes was made by Guelda Wooldridge, seconded by Cathy Allen, and approved via voice vote.



FINANCES


	The balance in the checking account at the beginning of January was $18,287. Income was $336 association dues, $300 Newsletter ad, and 63 cents in interest. Expenses included Newsletter printing of $3687 and an unexpected $25 charge for letting the average balance in the checking account slip below $15,000. The balance in the checking account at month end was $15,211.

At the end of January, the balance in the CD account was $35,585. At maturity on February 8th, $636 in interest was credited. We took $5,000 of that balance and moved it to the checking account to forestall future “low balance” charges. The remainder ($31,222) was reinvested at 5.15% for 120 days.

The CD has earned $1,222 to date since it was set up.

The total balance in both accounts was $50,797.



MUNICIPAL SERVICES TAXING UNIT (MSTU)


Barbara said that the MSTU Committee met with Manatee County Public Works staff members and an irrigation vendor to discuss the next phase of the Whitfield relandscaping project – installing irrigation along Whitfield from the University Island to the blinking light. Another meeting is being scheduled for early March. Barbara has asked that all relevant county staff members be present so that we can move forward with the project.

Lesa Hartigan asked if the contractor at the meeting was the one chosen for the project. Barbara indicated that he was the selected contractor.

 

NEWSLETTER


Dan Reeves could not be present, so Barbara presented for him. She noted that the deadline for contributions would be March 15, with an expected print date of March 22nd.

Eagle Creek will be the featured community. Barbara asked that representatives of communities that had not been featured consider creating a short profile of their neighborhoods.

David Brand asked if his community (Lakeside Woods) had been featured. Barbara said that Dan would be able to answer that question.




THE WEBSITE


Cathy Allen reported that the website was up to date.
All newsletters are there.

She asked if items that are distributed to members for re-distribution in their communities (like the notice about hearings for the Avid Development on University) ought to be added to the website. Barbara said that she thought that they should be included.

Mike Grubbs said that he had trouble getting into the document section of the website. Cathy will work with Mike to resolve his issue.

He also noted that PACC budgets $650 for website hosting, but he has not seen payment made to a hosting entity since he took over as treasurer last March/April. He also asked Cathy to give him an idea of expenses that should go into the budget for next year.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE


Susan Romine said that the Committee had found the following individuals to serve as PACC officers for the 2024 – 2025 season, which begins in March, 2024.

	President: Lesa Hartigan

Vice President – still open. Mike Grubbs will assume the responsibility if the position remains unfulfilled.

	Secretary: Cathe Snyder

	Treasurer: Mike Grubbs



OLD BUSINESS



AVID AT UNIVERSITY – APARTMENT DEVELOPMENT



Barbara noted that the development project received unanimous approval at the Planning Board meeting in February. It goes before the County Commissioners tomorrow, and she is hoping that there will be a turnout of concerned local residents.

David Brand questioned how the project could be approved before complete traffic studies were done. Barbara indicated that traffic studies had been done: the study for the project was approved by the Planning Board in October, based on traffic volumes observed in May, 2023.

Cathy Allen noted that if the study was done in May, that was before the apartments at Lockwood Ridge and Whitfield were fully occupied and after the “snowbirds” had gone home.

Marguerite Puca noted that in addition to the apartments in the Avid development proposal, the shopping center part of the development is planning to increase its rentable square footage from 40,000 square feet to 70,000. The shopping center has to be part of the redevelopment effort, since its entrance and exit onto Whitfield will be used by the apartment residents.

Guelda Wooldridge noted that she went to the dentist in the shopping plaza and had trouble finding a parking space, even with a number of tenant spaces unoccupied. The proposed expansion of the plaza will make parking even more ofr an issue, since there is no plan to add additional parking spaces in the plaza.

A question was raised about the ownership of the shopping center, Palm Aire Plaza. Lesa Hartigan pulled up the property record for it and indicated that the owner was Palm Aire Plaza Associates.






CURB PAINTING


A request was made to Manatee County to paint the curb in several places along Whitfield, particularly in the area of the island at University. This was expanded to include paint refreshment in that area, especially on the extension to the right turn lane.

The county responded that the painting request was on their list of things to attend to. The curbs will definitely be repainted where that would enhance visibility and provide traffic flow guidance.




NEW BUSINESS



Barbara noted that the signs prohibiting through truck traffic were removed when the county was doing work and had not been put back. They will be returned to their proper places.


She also noted that it was brought to her attention that the edges of the cart/bike path along Whitfield were crumbling in a number of places. She sent a request to the county to look at the entire length of the path along Whitfield.



DIRECTORS COMMENTS



David Brand talked about using the cart/bike path along Whitfield for his golf cart. Susan Romine indicated that golf carts are legally allowed to drive on Whitfield without having to be licensed.

Lesa Hartigan said that Manatee County has a pamphlet covering the traffic rules for golf course communities.


On a different topic, she also asked if we had received a confirm from Manatee County about their intention to grind down the stumps from the tree cutting done last fall. Barbara responded that the county is expecting them to decay.



Mike Grubbs repeated his request from the January meeting that if any community has changed its property management company, he be notified so that the bills for PACC dues go to the right organization.



David Brand noted that the Community Directory signs along Whitfield are mildewed and dirty. He asked if it would be OK to clean them. Barbara responded in the affirmative. She reminded members that there had been a PACC project to replace the signs, but it was put on hold until the new landscaping was in place.



MEETING ADJOURNMENT


The meeting was adjourned at 4:11 p.m.


The next PACC meeting will be March 20, 2024 at 3:30 p.m. at the Country Club.



Respectfully submitted,
Marguerite Puca, Secretary	
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